
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Friday 11 July 2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter.  Thank you for making the time to read this information each week as it is a 
key part of our communication with you. This will be the final newsletter of the academic year. We would like to wish 
everyone a relaxing and restful summer break. We will keep families updated with events from the final week of term via the 
news section of our website. This letter and previous versions can be found in the letters section of our website.  
 

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing 
 

 
 
 

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our vision of Love Learn Shine. 
We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep families up to date with a range of key safeguarding and 
welfare information. 
 
Parental Controls Booklet 
Through our partnership with Knowsley City, we are 
pleased to share our updated ‘Parental Controls’ booklet. 
This guide provides helpful current tips and advice on 
activating and setting parental controls on a range of 
devices including tablets, laptops, phones and games 
consoles. This helpful guidance can be accessed here in the 
dedicated online safety section of our website.  

 
 

 

Holiday Support & Help 
We wish all families a peaceful and relaxing Summer 
holiday. We do know that sometimes holiday periods can 
be when difficulties arise.  
If you have any worries about a child there is help and 
support available through the North Yorkshire Children’s 
Partnership. You can access support services here.  
Children and families might be worried about spending 
time with your family, money or having to cope with your 
feelings. Or they might be worried about getting hurt or 
feeling unsafe. 
Childline are open and available to support throughout 
term time and holiday periods including public holidays. 
Whether children or families want to speak to a counsellor 
or talk to other young people on the message boards, they 
can always be honest with Childline about what things are 
like. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/letters/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Parental-Controls-booklet-2025.pdf
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/home-families/seasonal-events/christmas/


 

 

Awards 
 
Shine Awards 

Early Years and  
Key Stage One  

Year 3/4 Year 5/6 

Wrens – Bowie & Monty 
Kingfishers – Charlotte & Kayleigh 

Sparrows – Sylvia & Isabelle S 
Finches – Bobby & Yasmeen 

Owls – Felix P & Summer M 
Starlings – Ralphie & Tyler 

Herons – Lola & Xyla 
Ravens – Noah A & Ava TH 

Eagles – Belle & Wilf 
 

 
Golden Light Switch Award 

The Golden Light Switch award is presented each week to 
the class who have earned the most eco points throughout 
the week. Points can be earned every day by switching off 
the lights and smartboard when classrooms are not in use. 
The winning class will keep the trophy in their classroom for 
the whole week. 
This week the Golden Light Switch Award goes to:  

EY / KS1: Kingfishers            KS2: Herons 
 

 
 

Diary Dates - All diary dates now on the Arbor Parent Portal. 
 
The term dates for both and 2024 -2025 and 2025-2026 are published on our website and can be accessed here.  Please 
check when planning any holidays or appointments. 
 

Date Activity Year Group(s) 
May Half Term 

Thursday 17 July 9.30am St Peter’s 
Church  

Leavers Service  All classes and families welcome.  

Thursday 17 July 12.00 – 1.00  Year 6 Pizza and Ice Cream Van Year 6  

Thursday 17 July 6.00pm – 8.00pm  End of Year Disco All welcome 

Friday 18 July 2.00pm School closed for end of summer term  All classes  

Summer Holiday 
Monday 1st September INSET Training Day - School closed to 

children. 
All classes 

Tuesday 2 September – 8.45am School open for the start of the 
autumn term.  

All classes 

Monday 8 September  Individual School Photos – Full school 
uniform please 

All classes 

Tuesday 16 September - 6.00pm Phonics Information Evening, Parent 
Social & Children’s Story Night  

Early Years and Key Stage 1 classes children and 
parents – Wrens, Kingfishers, Sparrows. 

Friday 24 October INSET Training Day - School closed to 
children. 

All classes 

October Half Term 
Monday 3 November School opens for start of second half 

of the autumn term.  
 

Tuesday 11 – Friday 14 November Year 6 Residential Bewerley Park Year 6 children  

Friday 19 December 1.15pm Carols at the Alms Houses All classes families welcome 

Friday 19 December 2.00pm School closed for Christmas Holidays  All classes 

Christmas 
 
 
 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/school-day/


 

Term Dates 
We are pleased to have published term dates including INSET days for the next two academic years on our website. We 
hope this advance notice gives plenty of time for families to plan ahead, thus contributing to all children achieving great 
attendance. Please try to avoid booking any appointments, trips, visits, or holidays during term time.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Link to - 2025-2026 Full Calendar Link to - 2026-2027 Full Calendar 
 
 

General News 
 

Children’s Workbooks & Assessments 
On Wednesday and Thursday next week children will come 
home with some or all of their workbooks from the year. 
For children in Year 1, 3 and 5 this will only be some of 
their books as they will take other books through to the 
following year group. If children could bring a strong 
carrier bag to school on Wednesday this would be of help 
for them in carrying books at the end of the day.  
Children will also bring home copies of their summer term 
assessments.  These have helped to inform the teacher 
judgements in their end of year school report. These will 
be sent in a sealed envelope. These will give families an 
idea of the style and type of questions children are 
assessed on.  

 

 
 

 

 
Prayer spaces  
Following on from the success of our whole school prayers 
spaces event earlier in the year we are delighted to be, 
once again, working with staff and volunteers from St 
Peter’s and St Paul’s churches to run a special one-off 
prayer space event for our children in Year 6. This will take 
place in small groups in St Paul’s church during Tuesday 
next week. There will also be an opportunity between 
3.00pm – 3.30pm for parents from any age group in school 
to visit the space should they wish to see the activities the 
children will have had access to or simply take a moment 
for themselves within their day to reflect. The spaces can 
be accessed through the side door of St Paul’s church (next 
to school).  

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/School-term-dates-calendar-2025-2026-accessible.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Term-Dates-2026-2027.pdf


 

Last Day of Term 
We are pleased to provide information regarding the final 
day of the school year which will be Friday 18 July. 
School will finish at 2.00pm with Year 6 exiting in their 
usual red-carpet fashion to the front of school. Please 
ensure children have someone to collect them at 2.00pm 
or they are booked into Funclub  
Shirt signing: Children in Year 6 may bring a spare school 
shirt to have signed. This must be a spare shirt in addition 
to the shirt they are wearing on the day.   
The unnamed lunchboxes and water bottles around the 
side of school under the bike shelter will all be disposed of 
after the final day. Please check this if you are missing any 
lunchboxes or water bottles.  

 

 

 
First Week Back 
We will write to all families on Monday 1 September with 
details of the first day back for children, which is Tuesday 2 
September.  
Physical Education (PE) lessons will start in week two of 
term so children should wear full school uniform 
throughout the first week. We will write to families at the 
end of the first week to inform them of PE and swimming 
days during the autumn.  
We enclose some details in the items below which parents 
may find helpful to have advanced notices and reminders 
regarding.  

 
 

 

PE Footwear 
In recent weeks we have noticed an increasing number of colourful trainers being worn on PE days and sometimes on non-
PE Days. We appreciate occasionally towards the end of term children have grown out of school shoes and families are 
waiting until the summer to purchase new for September. On this basis we will allow a degree of leniency with this over 
the final week of term. We would like to politely remind everyone however ahead of September that children should wear 
black trainers only on PE days. In September we would expect this to be the case for all children without exception. Please 
bear this in mind when making purchases of new PE trainers. Black school shoes should be worn on all other days.  

Yes Please No Thank You 
   
 
 

 
    
 
 

 
         
 

 
   

 



 

Stationery from Home 2025-2026 
Please see the additional letter sent out recently regarding 
children bringing stationery from home from September 
2025 onwards. 
We hope that by providing sufficient notice well in 
advance of next academic year we can implement these 
adjustments smoothly and without issue or concern.  
Please do take a moment to familiarise yourself with the 
content of this additional letter. Thank you. 

 
 

 

 

Sharing Our Shine 
 

Shining at Dance World Cup 
We are delighted to share the shine of Sylvia in Sparrows 
who recently attended the Dance World Cup in Spain. 
Sylvia dances with Freedom Performing Arts group in 
Knaresborough and was part of two teams who travelled to 
Burgos in Spain to compete against 5,000 dancers from 65 
countries in this year’s Dance World Cup. 
The Freedom Performing Arts team for children aged six-to-
nine emerged with a bronze medal after an incredible 
display for their Mini Large Group Showstopper. 
On behalf of everyone at St Peter’s we would like to say a 
huge well done to Sylvia and the team for their success. 
You can read more about the success of the whole squad in 
this article here. 

 
 

 

 

Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight  
 

Food Technology 
Owls really enjoyed the start of their DT project. They 
tasted biscuits and commented on taste, texture and 
appearance. They also looked at the packaging and 
reviewed the target audience. We then watched a model of 
how to make and bake a plain biscuit and next week we will 
be designing packaging and creating our own tasty biscuits. 

 
 

For more pictures, please take a 
look at the news section of our 

website.   

Creative Writing 
Children in Herons have been completing a creative unit 
inspired by Judith Kerr’s ‘When Hitler Stole Pink Rabbit’.  
This semi-autobiographical classic, written by the beloved 
Judith Kerr, tells the story of a Jewish family escaping 
Germany in the days before the Second World War. 
They took on the role of the main character Anna, and 
wrote a letter recounting her first day at her new school in 
Switzerland. In their letters the children managed to get 
across Anna’s feelings and opinions as well as providing a 
snapshot as to what life was like for this family pre-WW2. 
The children have really enjoyed the book and have 
produced some brilliant pieces of writing. They have also 
presented them creatively in fold out old-fashioned travel 
trunks. 

 
 

 
 

https://www.harrogateadvertiser.co.uk/news/people/knaresborough-dance-school-youngsters-hailed-after-triumphant-medal-win-in-world-cup-5211632
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/


 

Come Dine with Us. 
This week, as part of our DT/food technology, Eagles and 
Ravens created an array of fabulous pepper and cream 
cheese starters. The children were simply given the 
ingredients and brief (bake off style) then challenged to use 
their creativity and foodie flair to make a starter! Once the 
dishes were complete, our special guest judges (including 
Mr Griffiths and Mrs Jones) scored each dish based on 
taste, texture, appearance and creativity. We look forward 
to cooking the main (chicken pasta bake – with veggie 
option) and a pineapple desert later in the week! The 
children enjoyed preparing the starters. 
 

‘I liked that we could be creative,’ Layla from Year 6 
 

‘We enjoyed the freedom: it felt like you could do anything 
with it!’, Oliver Year 6 

 
‘I liked how you could cook and plan it without a grown up,’ 

Florence Year 5 
 

‘I loved the experience of working with my team and my 
friends,’ Grace Year 5 

 

 
 

 
For more pictures of this event please have a look in the 

news section of our website. 

 
Young Leaders award Community Action 
We were delighted to take our second group of Young 
Leaders to complete their community action support this 
week in partnership with St Peter’s Church. Four more of 
our fantastic Young Leaders went to support at the church 
market day café helping guests with their orders and 
clearing tables. The children interacted beautifully with all 
the guests chatting about school life and their learning from 
the Young Leaders Award.  

 
Collective Worship  
We very much hope families can join us in St Peter’s 
Church on Thursday next week for our final shared worship 
of the school year. During this worship we will celebrate 
our Year Six leavers bidding them a fond a farewell.  
If any families can support with walking the whole school 
down to church, we would be most grateful. If you are able 
to do this, please meet on the front playground at 9.05am. 
Thank you.  

 
 

 

FOSP 
 

End of Year Disco  
We are grateful to the FOSP team who have arranged our 
traditional end of year disco. All children and families are 
welcome at this event which will take place on Thursday 17 
July 6.00 – 8.00 at school. This event is free to enter.  
Please remember that children must be supervised at all 
times by parents and that parents must remain on site for 
the duration of the event while their children attend.   
 

 
 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/


 

Community News    
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
  



 

 


